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DIOCESAN SHRINE OF SAINT MARGARET OF CASTELLO, O.P.
Leslie Sparks, Guild Secretary | 614-240-5915

BULLETIN DEADLINE: 
Please submit bulletin items a minimum of one week in advance of publication to  
Keelin Johnson, Bulletin Editor, at keelinjohnson@stpatrickcolumbus.org. 

CONFESSIONS Monday-Friday: 12:15 p.m. until all are heard 
 Saturday: 4:00-5:00 p.m.  •  Sunday: thirty minutes before each Mass 
 First Wednesday: 7:00 p.m. until all are heard (Gallery Confessional)

DEVOTIONS
The Holy Rosary follows the 11:45 a.m. Mass on weekdays. The Dominican Rosary is prayed at 4:30 p.m. 
on Saturdays and 8:30 a.m. on Sundays. 
Eucharistic Adoration 12:15-8:00 p.m. on Tuesdays.
Novena to St. Margaret of Castello (with the veneration of her relic) follows the 7:00 a.m. and 
11:45 a.m. Masses on Wednesdays.
Holy Hour with Benediction 12:15-1:15 p.m. on Fridays.
Fatima Devotions follow the 7:00 a.m. Mass on First Saturdays.
All Night Eucharistic Adoration for Life Third Friday of the month from 8:00 p.m. until Benediction 
at 6:45 a.m. on Saturday, with recitation of the Holy Rosary at a local abortion facility following the 
Saturday 7:00 a.m. Mass.
All Night Eucharistic Adoration for Vocations Fourth Friday of the month from 8:00 p.m. until 
Benediction at 6:45 a.m. on Saturday.
Stations of the Cross (during Lent) 7:00 p.m. on Fridays.

The St. Gerard Mother’s Blessing and enrollments in the Angelic Warfare Confraternity and  
the Rosary Confraternity are scheduled three times during the year after all Masses.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM   Sundays at 1:15 p.m. Please contact the parish office to schedule your 
child’s baptism. First-time parents must attend a baptism class on the second Wednesday of the month at 
7:00 p.m.

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY   Please contact the parish office at least nine months before your 
intended wedding date to fill out a Marriage Request Form. Non-parishioners must receive the permission  
of their pastor before scheduling their wedding at St. Patrick’s.

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK   Parishioners experiencing a medical emergency requiring the 
sacraments for someone in danger of death should call 614-224-9522, and press “8” to contact the priest on 
duty. Homebound parishioners who would like to schedule monthly visits from a priest and/or weekly visits 
from an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion to the Homebound should contact the parish office.

PARISH STAFF
Business Manager Frank Hartge, businessmanager@stpatrickcolumbus.org, 614-240-5911
Office Manager Patti Phillips, office@stpatrickcolumbus.org, 614-240-5927
Director of Religious Education Sr. Marta Gawron, O.P., sisterop@stpatrickcolumbus.org 
Director of Music Kathleen Tully, kathleen@stpatrickcolumbus.org, 614-224-9522, ext.152

280 N. Grant Avenue 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 

614-224-9522  |  Fax 614-240-5928 
office@stpatrickcolumbus.org 
www.stpatrickcolumbus.org

PASTOR 
Fr. Paul Marich, O.P. | 614-240-5917 
frpaulmarich@stpatrickcolumbus.org

PAROCHIAL VICARS
Fr. Michael Donahue, O.P. | 614-240-5925  
frmichaeldonahue@stpatrickcolumbus.org
Fr. Cornelius Avaritt, O.P. | 614-240-5919 
frcorneliusavaritt@stpatrickcolumbus.org
Fr. Edmund Ditton, O.P. | 614-240-5914

IN RESIDENCE
Fr. Stephen Dominic Hayes, O. P. 

Prior, St. Patrick Priory 
stephen.dominic.hayes@opeast.org

Fr. Paul J. Keller, O.P. 
Director, Office of Divine Worship 

divineworship@columbuscatholic.org
Fr. Thomas Blau, O.P.  

Ohio State Newman Center  
frthomasblauop@gmail.com
Fr. Juan Macias Marquez, O.P. 

Hospital Chaplain
juan.macias.marquez@opeast.org

MASS SCHEDULE
Monday-Friday 7:00 & 11:45 a.m. 
Saturday 7:00 a.m., Vigil 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. &  

12:00 Noon (ad orientem) 
Holy Days of Obligation: Vigil 6:30 p.m.,  

7:00 & 10:00 a.m.,  
12:00 Noon (ad orientem), 6:30 p.m.

Dominican Friars

September 7, 2025  •  Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time



INDENT EACH PARAGRAPH IN PASTORS LETTER>>>NO SPACE  
BETWEEN PARAGRAPHS

From the Desk of the Pastor
  The publishing deadline for last weekend’s bulletin came before 
the horrific events at Annunciation Catholic Church in Minneapolis 
on August 27th, so I wasn’t able to address it last Sunday. Our hearts 
go out to the parish community there, and for the families who lost 
their innocent children. We pray that those killed may rest in peace, 
and that the injured may recover quickly.
  In the wake of the tragedy, we have found some commentators 
denouncing “prayers” as a solution to violence in our society. If 
anything, our prayers must ramp up at times like this! Prayer is the 
lifting up of our minds and hearts to God – we do it when we are 
in need, when we are in trouble, when we are sorry for sin, and 
as a way to offer God thanks, praise, and adoration. Prayer is the 
means through which we forge our relationship with God. In the 
wake of tragedy, loss of life, and fear, our prayers become a way to 
pray for the dead, to pray for the injured, to pray for those who are 
scared, and to pray for the change of hearts and minds in society. If 
we try to focus on our human efforts or abilities whenever we do 
anything, but don’t start with prayer, we will be bound to fail. But 
in God’s Providence, we believe that He moves hearts, and that He 
brings good out of evil. So often, we want to know what that good 
solution is right away, but the answer may not be for us to know in 
this lifetime. That is another reason why we pray – to help us trust 
in God, and for our hearts to find peace about the goodness of His 
plan for us.
  As more information about the tragedy develops, we’ve been 
finding that the perpetrator had severe anti-Catholic motives. Some 
have asked serious questions about whether demonic possession was 
involved. Time will tell the answers to these questions, but in the 
meantime, we must remember to be on guard – not just physically, 
but spiritually – for there are enemies of the Church who seek to go 
after Christ’s faithful. Let us not fear, but clothe ourselves in Jesus 
Christ, with the assistance of Our Lady, St. Michael, and all the 
angels and saints to watch over and protect us.
  In light of this tragedy, I would like to extend a word of gratitude 
to our own parish security team: Bobby Russell, Jason Bowen, and 
David Hall. They ensure that our people and our facilities are kept 
safe, and they put additional time into their work (which we don’t 
always see when we see them at their post). After the tragedy in 
Minnesota, Bobby and I met to discuss any needed updates to 
our security protocols, which will ensure that what happened in 
Minnesota never happens here. He has also been diligent in organizing 
security training courses several times a year, so that our parishioners 
are always alert and ready in the event of an unforeseen incident. 
Please pray for the safety of our security team, since they put their 
lives on the line to keep us safe. If you get a chance, be sure to thank 
Bobby, Jason, and David the next time you see them!

  As the month of September begins, we give thanks to God for the 
start of several parish ministries over the past week, notably high 
school and junior high youth ministry and O.C.I.A. Our C.C.D. 
classes start this weekend, and later this week will see the return of 
our parish choir. If you’ve been on vacation this summer or haven’t 
ventured downtown that much: welcome back – it’s good to see 
you! This weekend, we will mark Donut Sunday after all Sunday 
Masses, sponsored this month by our St. Patrick’s Fellowship. 
On other Sundays, coffee and donuts are available in Patrick Hall 
between 10:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. While fellowship on these other 
Sundays is scheduled during C.C.D. classes, I want to emphasize 
that everyone is welcome to stop in the hall for coffee, donuts, and 
fellowship – it is not limited to the parents of C.C.D. students. We 
also need a number of volunteers to help with coffee and donuts on a 
regular basis. Can you lend a hand at this ministry?
  This month is exciting for me on a personal note, as I will be 
leaving with Patrick and Nancy Madrid (as well as a number of other 
parishioners) for our pilgrimage to Rome, Lourdes, and Fatima on 
September 19th. Starting this weekend, I will keep a notebook at 
the Welcome Center in the Gallery for you to enter your prayer 
intentions, which I’ll bring to Europe at many different holy sites in 
the Eternal City and the great shrines of Our Lady.
 
God bless you,
Fr. Paul, O.P.

BULLETIN DEADLINES   
Deadline for September 21 is September 12
Deadline for September 28 is September 19
Deadline for October 5 is September 26
Submit at: keelinjohnson@stpatrickcolumbus.org

BANNS OF MATRIMONY
Isabella Walter and Samuel Seibert – September 13, 2025
Tessa Jaraczewski and Kyle Ludlow – September 27, 2025

EVER THINK ABOUT SINGING IN THE CHOIR? 
DON’T WANT TO COMMIT TO A FULL YEAR?

All parishioners ages 15 to adult are invited to a special Summer 
Choir rehearsal September 10, from 7:00-9:00 p.m., in Patrick 
Hall. There is no long-term commitment and no experience 
necessary. This Choir will sing for the noon Mass on September 
14, the Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross. Call Kathleen 
Tully, Director of Music, at 614-224-9522, ext. 152 for more 
information.



MASS SCHEDULE  
AND INTENTIONS

SATURDAY, September 6
	 5:00 p.m. 	 John Durgin

SUNDAY, September 7 – 
TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:00 a.m.	 +David and Shirley Meyers
	 9:00 a.m.	 Pro Populo
	 10:30 a.m.	 The Hueckel Family
	 12:00 p.m.	 +Nelia Banaag Yang

MONDAY, September 8 – 
The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary (F)
	 7:00 a.m.	 Bill and Rita Hueckel
	 11:45 a.m.	 For the Deceased Brothers, Sisters, Parents, 
		    Familiars, and Benefactors of 
		    the Order of Preachers

TUESDAY, September 9 – St. Peter Claver (M)
	 7:00 a.m. 	 Christopher Schoen
	 11:45 a.m. 	 St. Patrick Women’s Club

WEDNESDAY, September 10
	 7:00 a.m.	 +Lisa Murtha Colosimo
	 11:45 a.m. 	 The Hoy Family

THURSDAY, September 11
	 7:00 a.m.	 +Barbara Pritchard
	 11:45 a.m.	 +Brother Vincent J. Wottle, S.M.

FRIDAY, September 12 – The Most Holy Name of Mary (M)
	 7:00 a.m.	 +Mary Okoroafor
	 11:45 a.m.	 Living and Deceased Members 
		    of the Kreber and Higgins Family

SATURDAY, September 13 – St. John Chrysostom (M)
	 7:00 a.m.	 +Fred Thompson
	 5:00 p.m.	 Dr. Aaron Klein

SUNDAY, September 14 – 
The Exaltation of the Holy Cross (F)
	 7:00 a.m.	 +Mary Dattilo		
	 9:00 a.m.	 Pro Populo
	 10:30 a.m.	 Viola, Mary, and Timothy Connoly
	 12:00 p.m.	 +Margaret Hyden
 

BAPTISM CLASS FOR FIRST-TIME PARENTS
The next session will be Wednesday, September 10 
at 7:00 p.m. Please register in the Parish Office by 
September 8. Future classes will take place on the 
second Wednesday of each month. 

BETHESDA HEALING MINISTRY
Do you know someone who is suffering from a past abortion?
Find compassion and understanding at Bethesda Healing Ministry.  
Contact us at  614-309-0157 or  614-718-0277 for more information. 
All calls are confidential. 

DATES TO REMEMBER
Sunday, September 7
Donut Sunday: Sponsored by St. Patrick’s Fellowship
	 10:15 a.m.	 C.C.D. (2nd Fl., Lower Level, AH)

Monday, September 8
	 6:30 p.m.	 AHG (PH, AH, 2nd Fl.)

Tuesday, September 9
	 10:30 a.m.	 Women’s Club (AH)
	 12:15-8:00 p.m.	 Eucharistic Adoration
	 7:00 p.m.	 Pastoral Council (AH)
	 7:00 p.m.	 High School Youth Group (Ch., Lib., PH)

Wednesday, September 10
	 9:30 a.m.	 Women’s Book Club (AH)
	 6:30 p.m.	 Order of Widows (Billiart B)
	 7:00 p.m.	 Baptism Class (Billiart A)
	 7:00 p.m.	 OCIA (AH)
	 7:00 p.m.	 Martha Mary Sewing (Kolbe)
	 7:00 p.m.	 Choir (PH)
	 7:30 p.m.	 Catholic in Recovery (Lib., DePorres)

Thursday, September 11
	 9:30 a.m.	 Martha Mary Sewing (Kolbe)

Friday, September 12
	 5:30 p.m.	 Wedding Rehearsal

Saturday, September 13
	 7:30 a.m.	 That Man Is You (AH)
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Boy Refresher Course 
		    Last Names O-S
	 10:30 a.m.	 Altar Boy Refresher Course 
		    Last Names T-Z
	 2:00 p.m.	 Wedding

Sunday, September 14
2nd Collection: Catholic University of America
	 10:15 a.m.	 CCD (2nd Fl., Lower Level, AH)

THOUGHTS ON ADORATION

“Trust all things to Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament 
and to Mary, Help of Christians, 

and you will see what miracles are.”
			   ~ St. John Bosco 

Come spend time with Jesus, in the 
Most Blessed Sacrament,  

on Tuesdays from 12:15 to 8:00 p.m. 

Jesus loves you.
Let Him know how much you love Him.



+ 

 

Dear Father Paul, All Friars at St. Patrick, and All Parishioners, 

Thank you so much for your kindness, prayers, and gi6s – 
especially for the sacrifice of the Holy Mass. Thank you for 
your support offered throughout those 12 years – it helped 
me with growing in confidence using English as an everyday 
language, when I came to Columbus afraid of speaking 
aloud.  The beauty of the church, of the liturgy celebrated, 
and the atmosphere of friendship, support, joy, and 
devoHon – all that make St. Patrick a very special and 
amazing place – will stay with me forever. Please, be sure of 
my prayers for each of you.  

I think that if you look carefully around the church, you may 
find a piece of my heart hidden somewhere there. !"#$%&  

 

With graHtude, love, and prayers – Sr. Leonarda, O.P. 

 

 







IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO JOIN OCIA!
OCIA is a journey in faith to grasp the richness of 

the Catholic Church and to receive the Sacraments of Initiation. We 
invite you to learn what the Church teaches and to immerse yourself 
in the Catholic parish community of St. Patrick’s. OCIA classes are an 
opportunity for you to ask perplexing and difficult questions you may 
have about the Church. OCIA is open to people who are unbaptized 
as well as those who are baptized Christians from Protestant or 
Evangelical backgrounds. Who can join OCIA?
(Order of Christian Initiation of Adults)
1.	 Persons in need of Baptism
2.	 Persons baptized in another Christian tradition who desire to 

become Catholic
3.	 Persons baptized Catholic in need of First Communion and/or 

Confirmation
Do you know someone, maybe even yourself, who would like more 
information about becoming Catholic?
Call Fr. Cornelius Avaritt, O.P. at 614-240-5919 or email him at 
frcorneliusavaritt@stpatrickcolumbus.org. Sessions are held in 
Aquinas Hall on Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 

PROCEDURE FOR RECEIVING LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS 
AND THE SMALL CHALICE        
A number of parishioners and visitors have need of receiving Holy 
Communion under the species of a low-gluten host, or from a 
small chalice of the Precious Blood. The friars are happy to help, 
but we also ask that those in need follow these updated protocols, 
since we have had to expand the use of the small chalice at most 
Sunday Masses:
– If you need to use the small chalice, please check in at the 
sacristy before Mass, and let the priest or one of the altar boys 
know that you need the chalice.
– If receiving a low-gluten host, please wait until everyone has 
received Holy Communion, and then kneel on St. Joseph’s side to 
receive Holy Communion. If there are several people receiving a 
low-gluten host, please line up from the wall of the church and 
fill in toward the altar rail gate in order to accommodate the most 
amount of people at the altar rail (however, if there are only one 
or two people, you don’t have to worry about going all the way 
down toward the wall). This will apply on both Sundays and 
weekdays.
– If receiving from the small chalice, please wait until everyone 
has received Holy Communion, and then kneel on Our Lady’s 
side to receive Holy Communion. As there are usually one or two 
people receiving from the chalice at a specific Mass, there is no 
need to kneel closer to the wall; you can find a convenient spot 
on the altar rail. However, kneeling on Our Lady’s side will allow 
the priest to bring the small chalice a shorter distance from the 
altar of sacrifice. This will apply on both Sundays and weekdays.
This new procedure will allow one priest to distribute low-gluten 
hosts and another to distribute the small chalice at the same 
time. Thank you for your cooperation, and hopefully this new 
procedure will help the distribution of Holy Communion run 
smoothly.

ST. PATRICK WOMEN’S CLUB 
80TH ANNIVERSARY YEAR
All women of the parish are 
encouraged to join us for our first 
meeting of the year, September 9 
at 10:30 a.m. in Aquinas Hall. We 

will be planning events for the coming year beginning with the 
Bake Sale on November 22 & 23.   Our meetings are once a 
month on the 2nd Tuesday.   Our events include the fall and 
spring Bake Sale and Raffle, gifts for the First Communicants, 
and days of reflection for our parish women.  Please come with 
your ideas of ways to support our beautiful parish.
Dues are $5.00 for the year and can be paid through the Sunday 
collection basket with envelopes marked Women’s Club or 
mailed to our treasurer, Elaine Melliere, St. Patrick Church, 
280 N. Grant Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43215, or simply 
dropped off to the Parish Office.   Please include your mailing 
address, email address and phone number as we are updating 
the member roster.
Please consider placing St. Patrick Women’s Club on your 
Kroger shopper’s card as your Community Rewards recipient.  
Every time you shop at Kroger, a percentage of your purchase 
goes to St. Patrick’s at no cost to you.  It is a good fundraiser for 
the parish with no effort or cost to the Women’s Club.
God bless you all, and please help us make this anniversary year 
memorable.

REMINDER ON PARKING IN
COLUMBUS STATE 
COMMUNITY COLLEGE LOTS
As you know, St. Patrick Church owns 
the parking lot immediately behind – 
to the east of – the Priory. The parking 
lots adjacent to ours and across Grant 
Avenue belong to  Columbus State 
Community College. During most 
of the week, those wishing to park in 
Columbus State lots must pay using 
a smartphone app, QR code, or text 
message, or risk a $75.00 fine.

Two years ago, we entered into an arrangement with CSCC wherein 
we pay rent for use of their two lots for Sunday and Holy Day 
Masses, and occasional events. We indicate those times with signs 
which say, “Church Parking Only.” When you see those signs, 
and ONLY when you see those 
signs, you may park at no charge in 
those Columbus State parking lots.
The CSCC parking lot management 
company has recently been ticketing 
parishioners attending weekday Mass. 
Please pay attention, and if you park 
in CSCC lots other than the times 
displaying “Church Parking Only” signs, 
be prepared to pay.
Thank you for your cooperation!





Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m. in the Parish Library 
Catholic Sacramental recovery resources for those seeking 
freedom from alcoholism and drug addiction. For more 
information, please visit: www.catholicinrecovery.com or 
contact Jon at 614-588-4022 or circolumbus@gmail.com.
If you cannot attend on Wednesdays, please join us at St. Peter 
Church, 6899 Smoky Row Road, Columbus, OH 43235 on 
Mondays at 8:00 p.m.

SUNDAY COLLECTION August 31
Due to an early printing deadline, the financial report for the 
August 31 offertory will be included in the September 14 
bulletin. 

CONFRATERNITY OF THE MOST HOLY ROSARY
Please join us on this spiritual journey. Our meetings are held 
on the third Thursday of every month at 7:00 p.m. in the 
upstairs St. Maximilian Kolbe Room. We pray the Dominican 
Rite Rosary and listen to a presentation from our Chaplain, 
Fr. Edmund, or another Dominican friar. All are welcome! 
Contact Beth Atkinson with any questions at 740-404-1913 or 
bethaatkinson@msn.com.
Please join the Rosary Confraternity in praying the Dominican 
Rite Rosary every weekend on Saturday evenings at 4:30 p.m. 
before the Vigil Mass and on Sunday mornings at 8:30 a.m. 
before the 9:00 a.m. Mass. Dominican Rite Rosary cards are 
located near the Rosary stand in the Gallery. We sit in the pews 
in front of the Marian statue in church.
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catholiccemeteriesofcolumbus.org

 St. Joseph Cemetery Lockbourne
 Resurrection Cemetery Lewis Center
 Holy Cross Cemetery  Pataskala
 Mt. Calvary Cemetery  Columbus

A good, true, and beautiful K-12 education.

2000 Polaris Parkway | ColumbusClassical.org
614-245-5547

Teaching knowledge.  Forming virtue.
Screen-free | Joyful | Rigorous

C A T H O L I C  W E D D I N G  C O O R D I N A T O R S

I N S T A G R A M :  F E L I C I T A S W E D D I N G C O
E M A I L :  F E L I C I T A S W E D D I N G C O @ G M A I L . C O M

C A T H O L I C  W E D D I N G  C O O R D I N A T O R S

I N S T A G R A M :  F E L I C I T A S W E D D I N G C O
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C A T H O L I C  W E D D I N G  C O O R D I N A T O R S

I N S T A G R A M :  F E L I C I T A S W E D D I N G C O
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TO ADVERTISE HERE, CALL 
DEE PRINTING AT 614-777-8700
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Jack W. Stickle, II – Proprietor

EASTWAY SUPPLIES
Wholesale Plumbing & Heating

1561 Alum Creek Drive

614-252-3650

694 Moon Rd. | hvacnorthland.com | 614-268-3933
24/7 Emergency Service | 100% Satisfaction Guarantee

Jim Atkinson, CFP, AIF, MPAS
Managing Director

www.cbuscapital.com
“Our business is helping yours.”

Virtual Psychiatry Holistic Care
Dr. Justin Hendricks

Book a virtual appointment at:
MirrorHealthClinic.com

Holy MatriMony is 
one Man and  
one WoMan

Buoni Remodeling LLC   From Start to Finish...

Jeff Buoni, Contractor     614-560-5482
www.buoniremodeling.com

HEATING AND COOLING
RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL

Gas • Oil • Electric • Heat Pumps • Humidifiers
1296 Dublin Road • www.Favret.com • 614-488-5211

CENTRAL LOCATION 
403 E. Broad St. 

614-221-6665

NORTHWEST LOCATION 
4661 Kenny Rd. 

614-451-5900
www.egan-ryan.com

JIM & CHRIS VONAU
Attorneys and Fellow Catholics

Estate Planning, Real Estate and GP
614-744-4102 & 614-744-4145

JIM & CHRIS VONAU
Attorneys and Fellow Catholics

Estate Planning, Real Estate and GP
614-744-4102 & 614-744-4145

Teri Gilmore, Realtor, ABR 
Parishioner, Serving St. Patrick Families  

for more than 20 years!
GILMORE GROUP HOMES 
614-579-5149
TeriGilmoreRealtor@gmail.com 
www.GilmoreGroupHomes.com

THE PROFESSION ALL LLC
Established and Operating since 1993

A Complete Building Maintenance Company
CALL TO SCHEDULE YOUR FREE ESTIMATE AND QUOTE

614-496-4438 • theprofessionall4438@gmail.com

Plumbing – Heating – Cooling
614-299-7700

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1967

(614) 851-0099

In Gratitude to
St. Patrick 

Catholic Church
 –The Pultz Family

Scan the QR code 
below to

access our
WeShare

Online Giving.

Eternal World Television Network

ewtn.com

Dr. James B. Albright
Dr. Stephen E. Schnulo

Dr. Jonathan J. Lytle
Family Eye Care

89 E. Wilson Bridge Rd., Worthington
614-885-7464

Lee Ann Clements
Marlene A. Clements

Mary Tonneman
Norman L. Clements

MATER DEI ACADEMY
Private Education in a Catholic EnvironmentPrivate Education in a Catholic Environment

Using the Baltimore Catechism and the Catechism of the Catholic ChurchUsing the Baltimore Catechism and the Catechism of the Catholic Church
Since 1971 • Grades K-8Since 1971 • Grades K-8

614-231-1984    www.materdeiacademy.org

M.A.  SOUDERS Inc.

Professional Fertilization & Turf Management
614-875-3122

7910 Main St., Orient • masouders.com

914 W. BROAD ST., COLS.
614-224-2422 • 224-2901• 224-9706 (Fax)

Carry-Out Orders Available • M-Sat. 6-3  Sun. 7-2

LET’S NAVIGATE
CANCER TOGETHER

Cindy Cathcart
https://thecancerteam.com/
info@thecancerteam.com

Oldest American & Italian Restaurant in Columbus – Since 1929

RISTORANTE di FAMIGLIA
Catering “For All Occasions” • Banquet Room for Large and Small Parties

614-236-1392 • FAX 614-236-1935
1210 S. James Road, Columbus

Open Mondays for special occasions & parties of 40 or more

The Glanzman Group
“We’re all you need to know about Real Estate”

614-296-6870
matt@theglanzmangroup.com

Serving Columbus and surrounding areas 
for over 30 yearsMatthew Glanzman, CRS

ABUNDANT LIFE CAPITAL
Mission driven investing that prioritizes
capital preservation, growth, and
charitable impact

Adam Pasternack
Founder and Managing Principal
614.361.0276
www.abundantlifecapital.com


